


MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING

PARK FOREST WATER DISTRICT
March 10, 2016
President Roger Lage called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

Board Members Present: Roger Lage, Cal Utke, Pam Sekac, and Tim Connelly
Board Member Excused: Jason Kerekes
PFWD Staff Present:  Lynn Willow and Bill Stedman
District Legal Counsel: Paul Anderson
Visitors: Mark Kneebone, Andrea and Jeff Thompson, Bev Padgett, Larry Davis, Hank Walter, Terry Switzer, Kathy and Bill Schwindt, Cathy Lane, Wayne Sibilia, Dan and Bridget Jensen, Elizabeth Hautman, Megan Johnson, Don Kvols, Karen Page, Daniel Dyer, David Mirk, Steve Jacobs, Conrad Freed, Becky Tillman, Esten Daniels, Lois Brachfeld.
General Discussion:

President Roger Lage started the overall discussion, having the Board members introduce themselves.

The following items were raised as questions or discussion items:
1. The Board cannot impact or remove a candidate for the election.

2. Eagle Rising – Roger Lage gave a description of the development and reviewed the history of the inclusion into the district.

3. Roger Lage also reviewed the history of two other inclusions: Black Forest Square and Eagle Wing.

4. Cathy Lane gave a brief summary of their family’s efforts with the development of Eagle Rising and their desire for it to be part of the district.

5. Cathy Lane raised the question of the dispute with Eagle Rising over the fill of the ponds.

6. There was legal discussion among several people regarding the dispute, with Roger Lage explaining about augmentation water rights, and fill water versus evaporative loss rights.

7. Steve Jacobs gave a brief statement about the inclusion of Eagle Rising.

8. Jeff Thompson asked for clarification of the fill of the ponds in Eagle Rising and in other areas of the district.
9. There was discussion about legitimizing of the ponds.

10. Questions were raised about the lawsuit on the turnaround at the end of Kurie Road

11. Discussion followed describing easements and turnaround, and the conflict with the Black Forest Fire District, and concern for the description discrepancy between the survey and platte and regional drawings.

12. Election on May 3, 2016 to elect two Board members, and to consider elimination of term limits for Board members in Park Forest Water District. There are about 609 eligible voters in the district.
Executive Session:
Cal Utke moved, seconded by Tim Connelly to go into Executive Session, under paragraphs 24-6-402(4)(b), C.R.S. for discussion with the district’s legal counsel regarding the pending lawsuit filed against the PFWD, among others, and the district’s response to this lawsuit. Approved. The Board went into Executive Session at 8:17 p.m.

Paul Anderson noted for the record that the Executive Session discussion consisted of a violation of the Inclusion Agreement and the pending recent lawsuit in which the district was named (Complaint number 2016CV030376) and that no decisions were made.
Motion by Pam Sekac, seconded by Cal Utke, to come out of Executive Session. Approved.
Roger Lage made a motion, seconded by Pam Sekac, that the PFWD Board authorizes Paul Anderson to discuss with Casas’ legal council the possibility of a stipulated dismissal of the lawsuit, with prejudice, where Casas will pay $1,517.19 to PFWD for the correction of the location of the fire hydrant in the easement area at 7345 Kurie Road, and in turn, PFWD would waive other recovery costs and lawyer fees associated with the current lawsuit surrounding the Kurie Road fire hydrant. Referring Complaint number 2016CV030376. Approved.
Motion by Cal Utke, seconded by Pam Sekac, for the PFWD Board to authorize Paul Anderson to develop/construct a letter to Casas developer regarding violations of the Inclusion Agreement dated September 19, 2013. Approved.

Motion by Tim Connelly, seconded by Cal Utke, for the PFWD Board to authorize Paul Anderson to contact Doug Hollister, District 10 Water Commissioner, at a future date, regarding pending water matters at Eagle Rising. Approved. 
Review of Agenda:.
Review of Minutes: The minutes of the February 10, 2016, Regular Board Meeting were submitted. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Tim Connelly. Approved. 
Treasurer’s Report:   See enclosed report.                      

Total Cash:
$ 
475,798.08





Total Assets:                              
$  
2,377,667.45

Total Liabilities:
$        135,475.51

Accounts Receivable:
$          36,332.00

Accounts Payable:
$          12,162.84
                                         
Bulk Water Sales (last month): 
$
366.33
Finance Trending:
· Higher repair and maintenance costs vs budget

· electric trended higher 
· Income trending slightly higher than budget

· Water usage for Jan/Feb - $32,336.41 
· Trending higher for legal fees for election and lawsuit.

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Pam Sekac, seconded by Tim Connelly. Approved
Invoice Processing: The list of invoices for processing was reviewed prior to the board meeting by board members. A motion to pay the bills was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Pam Sekac. Approved.
Bookkeeper/Office Manager Report: The report was sent to the Board for review prior to the board meeting by Bill Stedman. 
· Motion by Pam Sekac, seconded by Tim Connelly, to authorize the transfer of $4,500 from ColoTrust Capital Account to FSB Capital Account to cover  engineering costs for the Hungate/Mathews project. Approved.
· Discussion of delinquent accounts. Motion by Roger Lage, seconded by Tim Connelly, to amend the Rules and Regulations, creating an exception to allow the shutoff and later reconnect for seasonal residents or those with extenuating circumstances, where only the shutoff and reconnect fees would be charged, but no ongoing water fees during the turnoff period. Approved. 
· The payment from the bulk water customer who was previously in arrears was returned by the bank for insufficient funds. The Board directed Bill will to contact them and tell them that if payment for the returned check, plus the $15 returned check fee, is not received Wednesday, March 16 , 2016, their PIN code will be shut-off for Water General until the payment is received. 

· Elections – the district is coordinating the election with the Black Forest Fire/Rescue District, sharing their training room as the polling place, and will share common election costs.
ORC/Operator Report: The report was sent to the Board for review prior to the board meeting by Lynn Willow.
· All three bids for the Hungate/Mathews project came in drastically higher than expected.  The cost of materials has doubled within the last ten months. The Board indicated that it prefers to get the whole project done, and will the finances that are available to cover the additional cost before the next meeting. Lynn was asked to notify the contractors that the Board will not make a decision about the project until its next meeting on April 6, 2016.

· Lynn reported that the Colorado Rural Water Commission annual state meeting was good.

· Potable Divers completed cleaning the Squires tank today.  This cleaning will need to be done annually.

Secretary’s Report: 
· 
No critical mail
Action Item List:  
·   No items identified
Old Business:

· Rules and Regulations. Pam and Lynn will work up further changes for the next meeting
New Business: 
· The board discussed format for the “Meet and Greet” the candidates at the next Board meeting on April 6, 2016, starting at 7:00 p.m.  Each candidate will be given up to five (5) minutes for their presentation.  This will be followed by 20-25 minutes of questions from residents.  This will be followed a 10-15 minute mingle period. The Board will start its regular business meeting at 8:00 p.m.
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 p.m. was made by Cal Utke, seconded by Tim Connelly. Approved.
The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 6, 2016 at 7:00 pm at the Black Forest Fire Station located at 11445 Teachout Road.
Sign Copy on File at PFWD Office
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